# Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting February 10<sup>th,</sup> 2025

#### **Monthly Meeting:**

Vice President Andy Lemon called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were David Gomes, Kyle Kruer, and Skip Powell. Also present were Superintendent Steven Webb, Utility Office Manager Crystal Robb, and Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Minutes**: Motion made by Councilman Gomes and second by Councilman Powell to accept the minutes for the meeting of January 13, 2025. Motion passed 4-0.

**Police Department:** Councilman Gomes reported that there have been two applications for the vacant Marshal position received. He will be reviewing and have a recommendation for the council to vote on filling the opening.

#### Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written for the utilities and the town. The council approved monthly checks. The council also review the January 2025 reconciling report. The report was approved 4-0.

Ordinance 2025-WO-003 ORDINANCE CONCERNING CANCELLATION OF WARRANTS – OLD OUTSTANDING CHECKS FOR THE GREENVILLE WATER UTILITY OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA. (Meter Deposit) Clerk Travillian completed reading. Motion made by Councilman Powell second by Councilman Gomes for unanimous consent. Motion passed 4-0.

#### **Committee Reports:**

#### **Emergency Services:**

The council requested verification that the police vehicle has been taken back to the dealership for the warranty work on the emergency light bar.

#### **Streets & Roads:**

The CCMG grant: Adam from HMB reported that the grant was submitted to the state, and it should take between \$5,000 up to \$6,000 to complete the bid process. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Powell to pay this from the Local Roads and Street Fund. Bid approval should be ready for the March meeting. April 14<sup>th</sup> will be accepting the bid.

INDOT - Indiana Department of Transportation met with Councilmember Lemon and made suggestions on how to improve the intersection of Highway 150 and Buttontown Road with new signage, including flashing caution lights and a roundabout to be installed. Further discussions will be held.

## Special:

Vice President Lemon proposed for Earth Day Greenville should have a trash cleanup day for all the whole town.

Riverhills is needing a representative for the town appointed, Councilman Lemon volunteered and was appointed.

Historical Preservation will be installing the Thunder Valley sign at Greenville Park sometime in April.

A citizen commented on snow removal about not doing the road down the hill in West Valley View Drive. The council will review.

Motion by Councilman Gomes and second by Councilman Powell to close town business, motion passed 4-0.

### **Utility Business:**

### Water Utility

Superintendent Steven Webb presented the leak adjustments report which was reviewed and accepted by the council. January water loss was at 18%.

The main line boring has been completed on Indian Creek however when the line was opened it began using 2,000 per hour so there must be a leak in the 200-foot section. Superintendent Webb requested renting equipment for digging at about \$800 and up to \$3,000 for new lines. The Council granted the request.

Superintendent Webb requested contacted the possible land purchase for adjacent property to expand the size of the Galena tank to a more appropriate storage capacity, the owner has requested \$35,000. The council must get their own appraisal.

Kenton is leaving his part-time position (Tuesday and Thursday) in 2 weeks.

Superintendent Webb requested three new sample stations to help with samples required for the system. Motion made by Councilman Powell and second by Councilman Gomes to purchase three new stations, to be install later, weather permitting, for \$3,500. Motion passed 4-0.

Superintendent Webb has been researching I-Hydrants to help with leak detection. The cost is \$3,500 each with an annual maintenance fee of \$300. The council requested more information.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Kruer and second by Councilman Powell to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

Next monthly meeting set for 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on March 10<sup>th</sup>, 2025.

PRESIDING OFFICER TOWN/OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER